
Minutes of a meeting of the City of Brechin and District Community Council held on Tuesday 1st July 2014 in the Damacre Centre Brechin.
The new Convenor, Derek Harper, took the chair
Present.
Derek Harper, Susan Barr, Paul Wright, David Mumford, George Garden, Evelyn Clark, and Eric Gray.
.

Apologies for Absence
 Apologies were received from Grahame Lockhart, Frances Keats, Pierangela Adam David Mumford, Constable Rattary , ( Police Scotland) and Councillors Evans and Houston
Minutes of Last Meeting.
It was proposed by Evelyn Clark, seconded by Susan Barr that the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd June 2014 be adopted as a true and accurate record.
Matters Arising.
The Secretary had received a reply from the Chief Executive of Angus Council to say that the Council were aware of the situation with the former St Columbia’s Church building and steps had been taken to ensure it was safe.
The plans for the Flood prevention scheme are on display in the library and the Community has been asked to comment. Preliminary road works are scheduled to start on 4th August and concern was expressed that although signs had been erected on the approaches to the City no information had been given to residents. The Secretary will contact the Project Engineer to find out when residents will be informed.

The new Community Campus is going ahead slightly quicker than planned. £125,000 for enhanced theatre space It was agreed there needs to be more Community engagement on the future of the City Hall.
A meeting had been held with Richard Stiff and Councillor Ian Gaul on the future of the paddling pool. Angus Council are insisting that the running costs are too much.  Other options for the paddling pool will be examined.
A further meeting has been held regarding the proposed emergency hub and the preferred site for it.Concerns were raised about access to the proposed sites. A further meeting is planned for 8th July.
Police Update.
There was no Police Officer present so there was no update.
Councillors Update
There were no Angus Councillors present so there was no Councillors update.
Reports.

Convenor.

Derek Harper said he little to report but he had had a meeting with the new Rector of the High School who has ambitions to make it the best school in Scotland. A volunteering award for pupils may be instated. A cherette is being discussed to develop a plan for the whole City.
Secretary.

The Secretary had circulated a written report which was accepted
Treasurer.

The Treasurer was not present so there was no report.

Planning.

Paul wright said he had nothing to report.

AOCB.

Complaints have been received about horses being ridden two abreast and obstructing traffic. Suggested this was a matter for the Police.
We have been asked for suggestion regarding the Community Benefit Scheme, some doubt as what it is and how much it is worth. Agreed we should have a united front with the Area Partnership on this.
There had been a meeting with the Transition Group regarding renewable energy. A grant may be available for a site conference to establish if feasible.
The Gardener Memorial Church are intending to expand the use of their meeting and catering. Derek will contact to find out more.
Date of Next Meeting.
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 2nd September 2014 at 7.30pm in the Damacre Centre.

There being no further business Derek thanked the attendees and closed the meeting.

